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A solution to a serious crisis

18 June 2015 
An Irish bishop, Leo O’Reilly, has proposed that his colleagues should respond to Pope Francis’ invitation to be creative in solving problems of ministry by themselves considering the ordination of married men to the priesthood. 

Dioceses such as Dublin, with only two priests under the age of 40, and 44 over 70, and parishes of over 11,000 Catholics without a priest, surely cannot afford to wait the decades which it will take to resolve such a laudable and necessary initiative. 

Is it not now time, then, for priests in Britain forcibly to advise our episcopal and religious superiors that we urgently want to welcome back the many hundreds of priests who are excluded from active ministry precisely because they have married, and who would find both spiritual and emotional fulfilment in an echo of their original vocation call?  This relatively quick solution to a problem which is becoming more serious day by day would surely also be a most eloquent articulation of that clarion call to mercy with which Pope Francis is trying, Jericho-like, to blow down the walls of ecclesial vindictiveness which shut out so many from full participation in the Church they love.
Basil Loftus.
Braeval, Helmsdale 
Sutherland 


Bishop O’Reilly’s proposal, which also raises the possibility of women deacons, is a result of a 10-month listening process in his Kilmore Diocese which led to a diocesan assembly and a new diocesan pastoral plan to tackle challenges facing the Church, including a declining number of priests.

Now that is an interesting development, following a similar movement in the Brazilian Conference of Bishops. It came after a time of “listening”. How long before we might expect a similar discussion be included on the agenda of the bishops of England and Wales? 
“Listen” is an anagram of “silent”. So far only silence prevails.
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